Breckenridge Liquor Licensing Authority Regular Meeting Tuesday, December 18, 2012

Call to Order, Roll Call

Chair Katz called the meeting to order at 9:08 a.m. The following Liquor Licensing Authority members answered roll call: Mr. Montepare, Mr. Blank, Mr. Garrett and Chair Katz. Mr. Tatro was absent.

Approval of Minutes- November 20, 2012

With no comments or corrections to the meeting minutes of November 20, 2012, Chair Katz declared they would stand approved as presented.

Approval of Agenda

There were no changes to the agenda.

4) **Consent Calendar**

RENEWALS

1. Mini Mart, Inc d/b/a Loaf N Jug #60 440 N Park Ave 3.2 % Beer (Off Premise) License

2. Bubba Gump Shrimp Co. Restaurants, Inc d/b/a Bubba Gump Shrimp Co/ **Restaurant & Market**

10 W Adams

Hotel & Restaurant License

3. Keystone Food & Beverage Co. d/b/a One Ski Hill Place 1521 Ski Hill Rd Resort Complex License

4. Nine Mile Skid, LLC d/b/a South Ridge Seafood Grill 215 S Ridge St Hotel & Restaurant License

CHANGE OF MANAGER/CORPORATION

1. The Village at Breckenridge Acquisition Corp, Inc d/b/a Village at Breckenridge Resort & Breckenridge Mountain Lodge

605 S Park St. & 600 S Ridge St

Corporation Change/Officers Changes: Monique A Tuttle replacing Fiona E. Arnold, James C. O'Donnell replacing Jeffrey W. Jones, Patricia A. Campbell replacing Robert A. Katz

2. Keystone Food & Beverage Co d/b/a **DoubleTree at Breckenridge** 550 Village Rd Change of manager- Christofer Torsleff replacing Ron Neville

With no comments, questions, or requests to pull any items off the consent calendar, Chair Katz declared the consent calendar would stand approved as presented.

5) **Public Hearing; Action Items**

Broken Ski Pizza & Pub, INC d/b/a Broken Ski Pizza & Pub 1900 Airport Road, Bldg A, Units 3 & 4

Hotel and Restaurant License

Chelsea R. Ehlts -Owner/Manager

-Chelsea Ehlts spoke to the Liquor License Authority about her decision to proceed with a new application for a Hotel & Restaurant license. They currently have a beer & wine license; however their customers

would like to have spirits available.

Mr. Blank move to approve the application for Broken Ski Pizza & Pub, Inc. for a new Hotel & Restaurant Liquor License located at 1900

Airport Rd., Building A, Units 3 & 4, Breckenridge, CO.

The motion passed 4-0.

The Flatbread Pizza Co., LLC d/b/a The Flatbread Pizza Co. b)

Breckenridge Liquor Licensing Authority Regular Meeting Tuesday, December 18, 2012

550 South Main St., Unit 3M Beer & Wine License Daniel & Audra Lewis-Owners/Managers

-Daniel Lewis spoke to the Liquor License Authority regarding his business.

Mr. Blank move to approve the application for The Flatbread Pizza Co. for a new Beer & Wine Liquor License located at 550 South Main St., Unit 3M, Breckenridge, CO.

The motion passed 4-0.

6) Informal Discussion

a) Red, White & Blue Update

Jay Nelson stated that there were no substantial issues related to the influx of people for the Dew Tour. There were multiple calls related to the concert; several medical issues after the concert with a mostly younger crowd having severe reactions from drugs and alcohol. The RWB has been working with the PD in several areas in the town to look at overcrowding and occupancy limits.

b) Police Department Update

Detective Blank gave a Dew tour update; there were some outside alcohol issues outside of the Riverwalk Center; The crowd at the concert was very young and they were impacted by alcohol and drug use; Criminal mischief seems to be down for this year related to the Dew tour; The Toyota transport was very helpful for helping with driving people around instead of them drinking and driving. Over Thanksgiving there was a big incident outside of Burke & Riley's, the investigation is ongoing.

- c) Town Clerk Update Nothing to report.
- d) Public Comment
 There was no public comment.

7) Adjournment

With no further business to discuss, Chair Katz adjourned the meeting at 9:45a.m. The next regular meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 15, 2013. Submitted by Mistaya Pierpont, Municipal Services

ATTEST:	
Helen Cospolich, Deputy Town Clerk	J. B. Katz, Chair